

From: Phyllis Payne, MPH 
Sent: Monday, November 24, 2008 11:48 AM
To: Bradsher, Elizabeth T. (School Board Member); Center, Brad (School Board Member); Gibson, Stuart (School Board Member); Hone, Tina (School Board Member); Kory, Kaye (School Board Member); Moon, Ilryong (School Board Member); NiedzielskiEichner, Phillip A (School Board Member); 'Raney, Jim (School Board Member)'; 'Smith, Kathy (School Board Member)'; Storck, Daniel G (School Board Member); Strauss, Jane (School Board Member); Wilson, Tessie (School Board Member)
Cc: 'Dale, Jack'; 'Tistadt, Dean'; ' Farbry, Linda; 'EVANS, SANDY; ' Tuley, Therese '
Subject: $3M Cut to Regular Transportation

Dear School Board member:

We would like to bring a couple of points to your attention:

1. There are no data to show that it is possible to save $3 million in Regular Transportation costs through unspecified efficiencies within the current bell order, among the Tier 1 cuts in the Leadership Team Preliminary Options (Item 6.v.).

2. Trying to fix our broken transportation system by cutting $3 million without changing the high school start times is akin to taking the sandbags off the top of a damn during a flood.

3. To achieve these reductions staff have asked for the go-ahead to change individual school’s bell schedules under the current structure, without improving them.  This does a disservice to the entire community and disregards months of work by your Transportation Task Force.

Recent documents and correspondence make it clear that staff have yet to develop the data to demonstrate that cost reductions are actually available in the current bell order.  According to the description of the $3 million line item, 

“This would be a detailed and time consuming process involving transportation planners, route superviosrs, routing technicians, managers and other staff with required expertise. Until the review is completed, the changes to existing bell schedules, and the effects of those changes, are unknown.” (FCPS FY 2010 Budget Reductions document)

To achieve these reductions, staff intend to change many elementary school start times without solving the underlying problem that high schools start too early and many elementary schools start too late.  Inevitable disruptions would not be compensated by improved bell schedules but exacerbated by worse ones.

“There will be changes, some minimal, some significant, to current starting and ending [times] for numerous schools.  Changing bell schedules will have an adverse effect on many families as this would disrupt existing day care provisions and work schedules.” (FCPS FY 2010 Budget Reductions document) 

In an email, Mr. Tistadt explains:

 

“if we are given free reign to change current 2nd and 3rd tier bell schedules, we can reduce deadhead times and improve the efficient use of resources. No start times will go beyond the current latest start time of 9:15 but within the current start time window, there most likely will be changes to many schools. While this won't necessarily be well received by many school communities, it will reduce required bus resources.
 

While Mr. Tisdadt promises that no school will go later than 9:15 am, he makes no promises about the too-early times that the community has objected to for at least a decade. Currently, students bused to some high schools must be delivered at 6:45 am, before dawn for part of the year, to make the rest of the system work. This is unacceptable, as is the 7:20 am start time for high school, which damages our children every day it continues.

Your Transportation Task Force (TTF), representing the community, spent many months developing its proposal.  Nothing in that proposal suggested that staff should be given authority to switch more elementary schools to more unpopular times. The TTF effort should be honored with the best iteration of its approach possible, including reduced deadhead time and improved efficiencies.

Please make sure that any time transportation staff spends rescheduling buses around new bell schedules is spent to not only reduce costs, but to continue efforts to resolve long-standing problems with the current bell structure, and to help create a healthy schedule for all of our students.  

Cordially,

Phyllis and Sandy

Sandy Evans, Phyllis Payne, MPH, 

Start Later for Excellence in Education Proposal (SLEEP) 

www.sleepinfairfax.org

"Later Start Times Improve Learning."
